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Dear Brethren all! 

First of all, I would like to convey to you words of gratitude from all the Brethren of the Grand 
Lodge of Ukraine and from myself personally for your support, offer of help and prayers for 
Ukraine. 

A special gratitude for the fact that you feel as your own the unbearable pain for the Motherland, 
family and home, which deeply hurts the heart of every Ukrainian today. 
It is Ukraine that has emerged today as a shield on the borders of the primordial struggle 
between good and evil, freedom and slavery, light and darkness. And it is a great happiness 
that in this mortal tragic moment our country can rely on the strength of the World Brotherhood 
Chain, an integral part of which is the Grand Lodge of Ukraine. 
I apologize for not having time to respond personally to all the letters that are constantly coming 
in large numbers from all over the world, from the Western to the Eastern Hemisphere, from 
the Grand Lodges, from the Worthy Lodges and individual Brethren. 
The powerful wave of your support, which evokes a sense of civilizational unity, for me 
personally is a testimony of the existence of a true Brotherhood of the Light and the 
embodiment of the Plan of the G Architect. 
You are all relentlessly asking what kind of help the people of Ukraine needs. The 
circumstances of our struggle demand that we first take care of the most vulnerable groups of 
our citizens, our civil defenders, and the safety of our Brethren and their families. We will be 
infinitely grateful to you for the spiritual and material support you are bringing to them. 

Through my person, the Ukrainian Brethren and their spouses do express their profound 

gratitude for your participation. 

Yours sincerely and fraternally, 

Anatoliy Dymchuk 
Grand Master of 
The Grand Lodge of Ukraine 




